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Fewer piglet deaths during gestation and improved sow welfare. That is 
what researchers from Animal Breeding and Genomics of Wageningen 
University & Research (WUR) and Topigs Norsvin want to achieve. They 
identified the genes associated with stillbirth among pigs and published 
their findings in the BMC genomics journal. These findings will lead to 
more live-born piglets by avoiding matings between two carriers.
 
Reducing the number of stillborn piglets is one of the major goals in the 
pig breeding industry and contributes to the improvement of overall animal 
welfare.

discovery of harmful genetic mutations
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The success of producing significantly larger numbers 
of live-born piglets at birth means that more attention 
needs to be paid to the sow’s rearing ability. For some 
time the selection indices have been devised so that 
increases in numbers born are matched with increases 
in the number of teats on the sow. A ground-breaking 
study by the genetics and genomics research platform 
is giving researchers an insight into how genetics 
impacts on the number of teats. The number of teats 
is an easy trait to measure and so we have 
incorporated this into our breeding goals, as it is an 
important trait for piglet survival.

Finding the mother’s genes that help 
piglets to survive




